Howdy from MJ Ranch!                                                  Wednesday, April 1, 2015  







     (Updated the 1st of each month)
Ahhhh, Spring is in the air and are we ready!   Seems like I had trouble keeping my feet warm this winter (   Our little tomato & pepper plants are still under the grow lights but are getting big.  Need to get them outside soon to “harden” off before we plant them in the garden.   Got our blackberry patch planted, the strawberries cleaned up, and had our first asparagus this evening for dinner…yum!   Now if that pesky henbit weed would leave us alone.  It is everywhere….nice little purple bloom and kind of pretty but sure is a nuisance in the garden!  We are starting to really need rain again.
WHAT’S UP WITH THE BEEF: 
We are rotating the cattle quickly these days because that green grass coming up needs to grow a bit before they chomp it down too close to the dirt.   We still roll out some big bales of hay on the pastures to supplement the green grass they are getting.  
We are totally sold out of our bulk beef  (meaning ¼’s ½’s & wholes) for this year, 2015.  We know it seems really early, but we already have a list started for bulk beef for the Fall of 2016.   You can ask to be put on that list at any time.   There is no real commitment at this time and won’t be until you get an email from us in February, 2016, asking if you still want bulk beef.   If you do, we then ask for a small deposit and that pretty much “nails it down”.  You are then assured of getting beef in the Fall of 2016.  We take beef requests in the order we receive them.  I know next Fall is a long time to wait but getting on the list early ensures you of beef in the Fall of 2016.   You would then, at least, have a spot reserved in case you do not find the kind of beef you want sooner.   
FRESH-FROZEN CUTS AT THE RANCH: We hauled our last two beeves, until Sept., to the processor a couple weeks ago.   I am picking up the last of those fresh-frozen cuts tomorrow.   These two were really nice and we ground them all into our Gourmet Ground Beef  except for those top-notch steaks!   We still have some other cuts available.   Call and let us know what else you are looking for and, hopefully, we can help you out.  Check out our “Price List” under “Contact and Pricing Info. on the website:   www.MandJRanch.com      We do not grind older cows up for our Gourmet Ground Beef  but use nice young steers, just like we sell for bulk beef.   Many say “go ahead and use the older ones for ground beef” but we just can’t do that….there is a little different taste and we believe the younger beeves have a better, more wholesome, taste than something old….so you are getting the BEST with this grind!  WE DO HAVE WONDERFUL PET FOOD AT THIS TIME..ground more fine than the last…and made out of heart, kidney & tongue.     
EGGS:  Do have eggs available most of the time now.  They are $3.50/doz., are always outside and fed non-GMO feed.  Also have kefir grains to share with anyone.     
Stay well, eat healthy, and DO COME SEE US!  (! 
Joyce & Mel     
785-865-2503 or e-mail MJRanch66044@gmail.com; Joyce’s cell:  785-766-5226; Mel’s cell:  785-766-2776
